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NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING PARTY

              MEETING HELD ON 14TH JULY 2015 AT THE VILLAGE HALL
No. 11
1. Present:, Mike Brown (MB), David Gould (DG), Susan Gould (SG), Ronald Hogg (RH), Michael Hopper (MH)            Apologies: Georgina Carrington (GC ), Sue Cherry (SC) and Jo Witherden (JW)
2. The Minutes of Meeting No. 10 on 9th June 2015 were approved, with the addition: RH to research guidelines/rules for amount of car spaces in new builds. Add to Item 5a.
3. There were no declarations of interest, based on the contents of the Agenda.
4. Updates on tasks:
d. RH research into car parking was inconclusive, there were no rules, but some different guidelines:
i. size of plot relating to structure i.e.  1800 sq.ft house needs space at the sides of 10ft and space in depth of 65ft., 
i. garden space  i.e. 2 bed terrace requires 50 sq.m, 3 bed terrace is 65 sq.m, 3 bed semi  85 sqm and large detached house is 100 sq.m, 
i. one authority stated 2 car spaces minimum up to a 3 bed property, housing association properties are less
i. RH also found infill guidelines, what it is, and is not (based on Wokingham Berkshire).  The infill should not be smaller plots that the rest of the road.  As the changes to the local plan indicates that infill would be encouraged, this will be usefuI.
1. Questions: Using existing questionnaires from other areas, the housing questions were adapted to reflect the results from the open days and the existing village plan. These are presented in a separate document.  Also, the basic format was decided, simple decisions such as a limited colour pallet, a photo on the front, frameworking the questions to ensure that responses can be easily analysed etc, and to explore the cost of buying freepost envelopes for the return of Q’s (thus you only pay for those that are mail posted).
1. Letter to landowners: a courtesy letter explaining that the land will be included in the questionnaire, and asking if they have any thoughts.  A later letter will officially ask about potential building permissions, including the SHLAA basic form.
1. Web progress:  All of the Agendas and Minutes have now been imported onto the Parish Councils website. SG to continue sending to the Clerk to the PC as they are generated.  Regrettably  the format has not transferred successfully!
1. Second Grant application: MH has made a start, unfortunately, this form is much more complex, and many questions are difficult to decode or answer.  DG to meet with MH to help. Funding is needed to ascertain ownership of land, gain licences for mapping software, and potentially bring in an expert to help with analysis.
1. SWOT analysis to be commenced by SG for presentation at next meeting.
i. Any Other Business: 
To do: Will members please investigate Rolleston questionnaire Section 4 (village facilities) and Birdham questionnaire Q.13 (Community) and compile a list that reflects comments and facilities within our village for the next meeting.
As the workload increases for the team, SG will email contact list from open days and invite those on the list to help out on these tasks.
i. [bookmark: _GoBack]Date of Next Meeting.  The meeting closed at 9.01 pm.  The next meeting is the 11th August, 7.00pm, in the VH Committee Room.
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